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We’re midway through the year and it’s once again time to
say those two words. Two words that were first used in 1792
as “a polite expression of one's gratitude.” Two words that
say “I appreciate you”. Two words that we learned to use as
kids. Two words that sadly aren’t used enough these days.
Two words that make us feel good every time we hear them.
Two words that are so good that we find it necessary to
respond in kind. Just two words….

I could fill up a bunch of paper and list a bunch of names and
things people did and/or do for me as President and for the
Association. It would be a very long list, but most likely I
would leave someone or something out and I really hate
when that happens, especially since you always remember
them when it’s too late. So I’m going to try a different
approach so NOBODY and NOTHING gets missed. Here
goes…

.

‘Nuff said.

See you at the meeting August 7.

(had to get it in one more time).
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The pool hours will remain 12:00 noon until 8:00
p.m. until Wednesday, August 14th. Starting
Wednesday, August 14th,  the pool hours will
change to Monday through Friday 4:30 p.m. to
8:00 p.m.; Saturday and Sunday hours will
remain 12:00 noon until 8:00 p.m.. These hours will remain
until Sunday, October 13th, which will be the last day of the
pool season. If you are interested in booking a party there are
plenty of open dates in the coming months. Just send me an
email with a date and I will confirm if it’s available. As always,
visit our website for more information at
http://www.fiestagardenshoa.com/

THANK YOU, ERNIE!
Long time resident Ernie Roeder will be moving out of Fiesta
Gardens. Ernie is one of the original Fiesta Gardens residents
and has lived across the street from the pool and playground
since it was built. I’m sure you have seen Ernie out front of his
home tinkering with his 5th wheel or his model A.

Ernie has been the Unofficial Official of watching over our park
and pool 24/7, 365. He has also helped out on numerous
projects whether just picking up trash in the park, swinging a
hammer to pound in a loose nail, dragging the trash cans in or
out, or hanging Christmas lights on the pool fence during the
holidays. Ernie has always been the first and only vehicle
leading our Fiesta Gardens Pool
opening parade with his Model
A. Ernie has been awarded
citizen of the year multiple times
for all of his work and dedication
to Fiesta Gardens.

The current Board, past Boards,
and many, many residents want
to say thank you to you Ernie for
everything you have done over
the years and we wish you the
very best.

No major updates since last month.

Towards the end of the year, the city will come to present plans to replace the bridge crossing the creek on Bermuda Drive.
The new bridge will have the same footprint as the existing bridge.

One plan would take just under two years – replacing one half of the bridge followed by the second half. The length of the
project is determined by the fact that there are only a limited number of months that construction can occur over the creek
(~4-month window per year). This would mean traffic flow would be restricted over the bridge during this time. The city is also
considering a second plan that would be a complete replacement of the bridge that would mean they would have to open up
the wall to Saratoga for the duration of the project.

They want feedback from Fiesta Gardens residents on which alternative they would prefer. Thus, it is very important if you feel
strongly one way or the other that you attend the public meeting when they present these plans.

When we have a date for this meeting, we will announce it at a Board meeting, in the Bee, and on Nextdoor.

http://www.fiestagardenshoa.com/
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FGHA Board Meeting
7 p.m., Pool Cabana

Deadline to get articles and ads to Bee Editor.

Where: City Hall, 330 West 20th Avenue, Room C
When:  7:00 PM

Strengthen your community by knowing your neighbors,
watching out for each other, and working together for a safe
community.  Be a part of strengthening your community by
knowing your neighbors, watching out for each other, and
working together for a safe community!.
Where: EVERYWHERE!
When: 6:00 PM - 9:00 PM
Cost:  FREE

Where: San Mateo City Hall, 330 West 20th Avenue
When: 7:00 PM - 10:30 PM

Where: City Hall, 330 West 20th Avenue, Council Chambers
When:  7:00 PM

FREE live music on Thursdays from June 20th through August
15th from 6-8pm in Central Park. Whether you are looking to
socialize with friends, get some much needed family time, or
dance the night away, you'll have a great time!

Bud E. Luv Orchestra (Swing/Big Band)
Urban Outlaws (Country)

 Pop Fiction (Dance Mix)
Where: Central Park
When: 6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.
Cost: FREE

http://www.fiestagardenshoa.com/
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APPROVED

The FGHA Board Meeting was called to order by Steve Strauss, President, at 7:08PM.  Board Members in attendance were: Steve
Strauss - President, Roland Bardony – Parks Director, Rich Neve – Civics, Christina Saenz - Social Director, Steve Muller – Pool
Maintenance, Mike Russell – Vice President, and Steve Stanovcak – Pool Operations.

Steve Strauss, President, welcomed everyone to the meeting.  He reminded attendees at the meeting tonight to be respectful of one
another.  Members in good standing would be able to speak for no longer than three minutes.  Questions should be directed to the
President.  Steve also stated that the Board had no hidden agendas and wanted what was best for our neighborhood.

On a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all Board Members, the minutes of the May 8th meeting
were approved.

With the pool season starting we are heading into our high season.  The first payroll was  the end of May.
Dues are still coming in.  They were due May 15th.

Bermuda bridge construction has been approved.  There will be a meeting in the near future to discuss plans.
Highway 101/92 inter change to be updated.
As of yet the parking permit program has not been finalized.  Certain streets in Fiesta Gardens are still interested.
There are meetings concerning what our city will look like in 20 years.  Many large corporations have been attending and
voicing their opinions.  We need the residents of San Mateo to start attending and voicing their opinions and concerns.
The Board sent a letter to the Clean Water Program stating our concerns with the project.  The Board asked that disruption
in our area be minimized, testing of the air quality during the construction, alternate truck routes, quieter options for pile driv-
ing and the type of dewatering method used have a 10-foot zone of influence.

June 22nd from Noon ‘til 3:00pm is the pool opening party.
Contact Christina if you would like to volunteer to help with the opening.

New pathway around the track will start on June 10th.
All is well with parks.
Call Vector Control for rodent and mosquito problems.

The heat’s on, pool is nice, come swim.

June 10th the pool will be open daily.
Swim lesson forms are out.

Nothing to report.

Nothing to report.

Steve Gross briefly went over the history of voting on the financing for the cabana.  He thoroughly explained the facts of fi-
nancing of the mortgage.  There was a thoughtful discussion between many residents in attendance regarding the new pro-
posed cabana financing plan which would borrow 80% of the projects cost.  Most residents in attendance spoke up in favor
of the cabana.  It was again explained that the cabana in its current condition is not viable for much longer.  The new ca-
bana is considered a commercial building and therefore requires a certain number of showers and needs to be ADA compli-
ant, fire sprinklers are a necessity and many other items that are required by the city.  When all was said and done the large
group of members in attendance persuaded the Board to put the one-time $2400.00 assessment for a re-vote and include
an easy to understand informative letter explaining different issues and payment plans.
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The FGHA Board Meeting was called to order by Steve Strauss, President, at 7:05PM.  Board Members in attendance were: Steve
Strauss -- President, Roland Bardony – Parks Director, Rich Neve – Civics, Steve Muller – Pool Maintenance, and Steve Stanovcak –
Pool Operations.

On a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all Board Members, the minutes of the June 5th meeting
were approved.

Not in attendance, however Steve Strauss spoke with him and all is good with our financials.

The budget to replace the Bermuda Bridge was approved.  The City will be coming to one of our future meetings to show us the plans
for the new bridge.  The bridge construction can either
be done in two halves which would take about 2 years or all at once which would be much shorter of a time.  However, if they do it all
at one time they would need to open up Saratoga into Fiesta Gardens.  There is a fear that the City would then want to keep Saratoga
open permanently.
The 19th Avenue 101 exchange will need to be revisited by San Mateo now that Foster City is making the no left turn lane at Edgewater
permanent.

Not in attendance.

pher traps.

Not in attendance.

A reminder to everyone to please be adult and respectful when dealing with each other.  Please stop the verbal abuse, name calling
and insults of our Board Members.

The voting process is ongoing.  Saturday, July 20th there will be coffee and donuts being served at the cabana from 9:00 a.m. to
11:00 a.m., you can drop your ballots off during this time.  All ballots need to be in before Saturday, July 27th.  The ballots will be
counted at the cabana at 9:00 a.m. on the 27th.  Members are welcome to observe.  If you would like to volunteer to help count
please contact Pam Miller at secretary@fiestagardenshoa.com .

The next Meeting will be held on Wednesday, August 7, 2019 at 7pm in the pool cabana.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

A motion was made by Steve Muller and seconded by Roland Bardony and approved by all Board Members to put the
$2400.00 onetime assessment to a re vote.  Details of the new cabana assessment will be sent out to the members in the
near future.

The next Meeting will be held on Wednesday, July 10th 2019 at 7pm in the pool cabana.  Meeting was adjourned at 8:33pm.
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Fiesta Gardens Homes Association
Annual Board Meeting Agenda

Wednesday, August 7, 2019
7:00 PM

1. Call to Order

2. Reading and Approval of Minutes

3. Financial Report – Steve Gross

4. Board Reports:

i. Civic – Rich Neve

ii. Social – Christina Saenz

iii. Parks – Roland Bardony

iv. Pool Maintenance – Steve Muller

v. Pool Operations – Steve Stanovcak

vi. Vice President – Mike Russell

vii. President – Steve Strauss

5. New Business

i.

6. Old Business

ii. Cabana Renovation Update

7. Questions and Comments

8. Adjournment/Break into Executive Session if needed
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FIESTA GARDENS HOMES
PO BOX 5288
SAN MATEO CA 94402-0288


